

On Washington's Pacific Coast

TP-230324

111 South Wooding Street

May 1, 2023

PO Box 660

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Aberdeen, Washington 98520

Amanda Maxwell

Tel~ 360.533.9528

Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

Fax ~ 360.533.9505

621 Woodland Square Loop SE

www.PortofGraysHarbor.com

Lacey, WA 98503

Records Management May 2, 2023

Received

## RE: Port of Grays Harbor submits this filing of the Grays Harbor Pilotage Tariff

The Port of Grays Harbor (Port) respectfully submits its tariff, *GHP Tariff 01*, in accordance with RCW 81.116.030 and 480-160 WAC. The filed tariff contains the 2023 pilotage rates will be approved by the Grays Harbor Port Commission at its May 9, 2023 meeting.

The tariff reflects an effective date of June 1, 2023. Once effective, the tariff will supersede WAC 363-116-185 which, pursuant to RCW 81.116.050, is the Port's current effective tariff.

All questions regarding this filing should be addressed to Mike Folkers, Director of Finance and Administration by email at <a href="mailto:mfolkers@portgrays.org">mfolkers@portgrays.org</a> or by phone at (360) 533-9504.

Questions may also be sent to:

Port of Grays Harbor 111S Wooding St, Aberdeen, WA 98520

Selkus

Sincerely,

Commissioner

Stan Pinnick Mike Folker

Phil Papac

Director of Finance and Administration

Port of Grays Harbor

Tom Quigg

111 S Wooding St. Aberdeen, WA 98520

(360) 533-9504

**Executive Director** 

mfolkers@portgrays.org

Gary G. Nelson

Enclosures